PAVEMENT AND PATHS
When did you last walk from the Village Hall to the start of Teffont Evias and back?

Did you make a dash across the main road when you were part of the way down the village so to keep yourself on the pavement path?
Did you think that was a bit dangerous?

Did you ever think about who was responsible for getting the pathway built?

Did you ever think about the problems which that person or people might experience?
Did you ever think how long it might have taken?

To answer the last question it took from 1966 to 1978 and that did not include the final fixing of a “temporary” Chestnut paling fence.  At least 25 discussions at Parish Council Meetings had been minuted.
So what went wrong?

It all started at the 1966 Annual Parish Meeting, held on  the 23rd March where Mr Giles proposed, with Mr Lever seconding, a motion that the Clerk should make enquiries “as to whether or not a public footpath could be made from George Gardiner’s cottage to the Black Horse Inn”. The enquiries must have been successful as in September 1967 the Clerk was instructed to write to Mr  King, the Divisional Surveyor, thanking him for the making up of the new pavement path from Mr  Gardiner’s cottage to the Black Horse – on the West side of  the road.

A year later, at the 1970 Annual Parish Meeting, the Chairman reported that he had seen the Divisional Surveyor regarding the completion of the pavement path but that he had not received a definite date.  It is understood that this was referring to the extension of the pavement path north to the Village Hall; this would be on the East side of the road.  Six month’s later the minutes of a Parish Council included for the first time the name of Mrs. Doyle.  She had written a letter to the Clerk indicating that, on certain conditions, she might be willing to agree to the pathway which would have meant her giving some of her land virtually opposite Mr. Gardiner’s cottage.  Apparently in negotiations between her and the Divisional Surveyor, agreement had been reached except in the matter of cash compensation.

Mrs. Doyle was a somewhat eccentric lady who lived, firstly with her husband Danny and later as a widow in a ramshackle converted army hut that had originally came from the 1st World War army camps at Fovant.  After being moved to Teffont, it is believed that it was used by Colonel Kennedy Shaw as an office for his work as a land agent.  Quite when and how the Doyles acquired it is not known but it was quite a large piece of land which today has two houses, both The Oaks and The Birches, on it  
From 1970 to 1974, almost every set of minutes of Council meetings included a status report of various people’s discussions with Mrs. Doyle – when she was prepared to talk.  She was insisting in not only having the path being to her specification and her receiving monetary compensation and this was unacceptable to the County Council. In 1974 this was the first mention, in Parish Council minutes, of Wiltshire County Council making use of Compulsory Purchase.  There was an attempt to see whether some money in the Reading Room’s accounts could be used but nothing came of this.  Meanwhile the pavement path remained incomplete and the concerns of pedestrians and heavy traffic being intermingled grew.

Finally, in 1976, Wiltshire County Council bit the bullet – or part of it – by accepting in principle that Compulsory Purchase would be necessary with the County Council paying part of the cost while the Parish raising a special Rate; at this stage it was only an agreement in principle and it was only in 1977 that the necessary orders were published..  It was another year, 1978, before the minutes of a Council Planning Committee could include the following:
“The Clerk could report that he had received notification that the Department of the Environment had confirmed the Compulsory Purchase Order for the land for the extension of the Pavement.  This would now be published and the order would be left in the Post Office for Public Viewing.”

The annual meeting of the Parish a month later had been able to report that work was due to start on 3 July 1978.
This should have been the end of the matter but there must have been some difficulties in the completion of the work as in December 1979 there is a entry in the Minutes stating that the Clerk had been unable to find anyone at the County Council who knew when the fencing of the path would be completed; that was still the position in May 1980 when no one could find it possible to negotiate about this fence with Mrs. Doyle.
Mrs. Doyle lived on a further twenty or so years, feeling aggrieved; when she died, the site was cleared and the two houses were built on it.

PAGE  
2

